
 

 

         WIOAB 07-22 
DATE: 11/23/2022             
TO:  All WIOA/LAUNCH PROVIDERS 
FROM: Summer MacDonald 
SUBJECT: Idaho LAUNCH / WIOA Program and Unemployment Insurance (UI) Work 

Search Waivers 
 
 
Below is guidance regarding Unemployment Insurance and WIOA or Idaho LAUNCH 
participants attending training. 
 
Idaho LAUNCH participants who are co-enrolled in WIOA and attending a job training course 
on Idaho’s Eligible Training Provider List (ETPL) list may be exempt from the requirements of 
being able to work, available for suitable work, and seeking work pursuant to UI Section 72-
1366 (4)(a)(i) and (6). 
 
Staff should follow the usual procedures in requesting a work search waiver, indicating the above 
information as appropriate. This includes any follow-up the UI program may require for those 
under waiver status. 
 
Participants enrolled only in Idaho LAUNCH are not exempt from UI’s work search 
requirements of being able to work, available for suitable work, and seeking work. LAUNCH 
staff should not request waivers in these circumstances. 
 

• Questions regarding WIOA should be directed to WIOA/TAA@labor.idaho.gov.  
 

• Questions regarding Idaho LAUNCH may be directed to brandy.witt@labor.idaho.gov  
 

• Participants with questions regarding their Unemployment Insurance claim(s) should 
contact the Unemployment Insurance division directly at 208-332-8942.  
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